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Impacts on the Federaljy listed Piping Ployer and Roseate Tern, as Tequested in our
May 3, 1993, letter to the Captain of tha Port of New York. :

The foHowing Comments Dertaining to endangered Species under oyp Jurisdiction are
- provided Pursuant tg the Endangereq Species Act (87 Stat. 884, as amended; 16 7.5 ¢

- 1331 et 5€q.). This Tesponse does o Preclude additiona] Servicc-comments undenoihsgf
legislation, »

The MOU pgqq also begp medified tq INcorporate language Stating that trig] application

Wil not take Place in ap Ita where it hag been determined that threateneg Or endangereg

species are known to be presen. Also, an exclusion zope (zone 3) hag been added o the
OU which brecludes the Pre-authorized g0 of chemica] countermeasures iy Atlantic

Altho_ugh N0t inclydeg in the "locationg” section of your October 20, 1593, letter, the -
" eedm}gi hzlbits" Section does aclmowledge that the Piping Ployer NSt on beacheg gt
; X :

exclusion Zone (zope 3) be modified to encompass Waters within one half mile of the tip
at Sandy Hoq » Including the bay side Walters adjacent ¢q the U.S. Coast Guard Station

in
meagures, we I;av; determined_that the proposed Memorandym, Of UnderstandLng MOU)
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and likely to be used as discussed below, or if additional information op listed or
proposed species becomes available, this determination may be reconsidereq.

While the MOU provides pre-approval for the use of any chemical countermeasures
listed in the National Oj] and Hazardous Substances Contingency Plan (NCP) Product
Schedule, Corexit 9527 ;¢ the only dispersant currently availableé for yse under the
proposed MOU. The U.S. Coast Guard, in the March 24, 1993 "letter from the Captain
of the Port of New York, has acknowledged that should any additional chemicaj
countérmeasures become available and likely to be uged, they would be evaluated to
determine the potential for any adverse effects on threatened or endangered species. The
results of that evaluation should be provided to the this office to determine the need for
further Section 7 consultation prior to thejr use under this MOU.

In addition, we understand you have determined that the possible use of Elasto] is not
likely to adversely effect Jisted Or proposed species and that Section 7 consultation on itg
use is not necessary. Details on the basis of that determination should be provided to
this office for our review and concurrence prior to its use under the MOU.

We believe that additional data on any use of chemical countermeasures would assist in
future evaluationg regarding threatened or endangered species. We, therefore,
recommend that monitoring plans for trjaf and operational yge should be established and
implemented to determine and document the biological effects and the movement and fate

Sincerely,

EMASE‘:&“@

David A. Stilwell
Acting Field Supervisor

ce: U.S. Coast Guard, Governors Island, NY (Capt. Thomas H, Gilmour)
DOI, Boston, MA (William Patterson) ‘
DOI, Philadelphia, PA (Don Henne)



